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1800 55 1800 

 
Office Hours 

Mon/Thurs - 8.00am - 4.00pm 

Friday – 8.00am – 3.00pm 

 
2022 TERM DATES 

Term 1: 31st Jan – 8th April 
Term 2: 26th April – 1st July 
Term 3: 18th July – 23rd Sept 
Term 4: 10th Oct – 15th Dec   

 
   

 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

School Development Days 
Term 2: Friday 3rd June 
Term 3: Monday 29th August 
Term 4: Friday 4th November 
 

School Hours 
8.30am – 2.30pm 

Recess - 10.40am – 11.00am 
Lunch - 1.00pm – 1.30pm 

 
2023 

Kindy Enrolments 
Now open 

 
Swimming Lessons 

1st – 12th August 2022 
Yr 3 – 6 (incLA5&7) 

 
Swimming Lessons 

15th – 26th August 2022 
Yr 3 – 6 (inc LA8,9&14) 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 
 
Another busy term draws to an end and like the students; I know the staff are looking forward 
to a well-deserved break and an opportunity to recharge the batteries. COVID is staring to 
loosen its grip but has certainly influenced the school over the last term. Apart from a high 
number of students who have contracted COVID it has also taken its toll on staff. We had 288 
relief days, which averages out at approximately five staff members per day. Not all of these 
are COVID related - some have been Long Service Leave, normal sickness, bereavement leave 
etc. but it is fair to say from a staffing perspective that Term Two has had its challenges. 
Despite this, our student have adapted and worked hard to achieve their full potential. As well 
as some engaging learning programs (Numero, Back to Front Maths, a bigger focus on digital 
technologies, Talk for Writing, Friendly Schools Plus, Drum beat) they have also participated in 
Cross Country and had an opportunity to build at the new lego tables or bounce on the new 
trampolines, all purchased with the 2021 Colour Run money. Thanks to the generosity of the 
P&C and targeted budgeting from the school, we are in the final stages of planning a library 
upgrade, which will see new carpet, painting, bookshelves and a range of other furniture. This 
will create a great new learning environment for our students, which will assist in encouraging 
a love of reading. 
 

Staff Changes 
Mrs Oliver Yr 5 LA 21 will be taking up a position at Port Hedland PS for Semester Two 
Miss Capewell Yr 2 LA 12 will be reducing her hours and will be working with Mrs Domoney 
Allira Scott one of our wonderful EA’s is also leaving to take up an AIEO position. 
 

Student Reports  
The Semester One student reports were sent home on Tuesday 28th June via email. If you have 
changed your email address, could you please contact the school office asap so that you 
contact details can be updated. We encourage you to read the report in conjunction with your 
child and discuss the information it contains. What we expect from our students is that they 
are working to their full potential and giving 100% effort. You can find this sort of information 
about how your child is progressing in the ABE (Attitude, Behaviour, Effort) If you have any 
questions about your child’s progress, your first port of call should be the classroom or 
specialist teacher. If after meeting with the teacher at a mutually agreeable time and no 
solution is reached, then your next contact is the Deputy Principal aligned to the different year 
levels. 
Kindy – Yr 1 Mrs Josie Millwood  
Yr 2- Yr 4 Mrs Kylie Avery  
Yr 5 – Yr 6 Mrs Sue Bachman 
 

Swimming Lessons 
You should have received information about swimming lessons, which will commence for Yr 3-
6 students from 1st August and our PP – Yr 3 students from 15th August. Some Yr 3 classes have 
swimming in the first series of swimming lessons and the other Yr 3 classes are attending the 
second series of lessons. If you have any questions, please contact the office. 
For those lucky enough to have some time off in the holidays, enjoy.  
 

Regards Wayne Walpole 
Principal 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus
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Term THREE -  2022 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

1 18 July 
 
 

19 July 
 

20 July 
2023 Yr5 BYOD Parent 

Information Session 

21 July 
Pre- Primary/ Year1 

Bee Incursion 

22 July 
Winter Interschool 

Carnival Yr6 
Senior Assembly – LA32 

2 25July 
 

P&C Meeting 

26 July 
 

27 July 
P&C Career Dress Up Day 

Gold Coin Donation 
Kindy A Only 

Bees Presentation  

28 July 
P&C Career Dress Up Day 

Gold Coin Donation 
Whole School & 

Kindy B 

Bees Presentation  

29 July 
 
 

 
Junior Assembly – LA14 

3 1 Aug 
Year 3-6 Swimming 

 

2 Aug 
Year 3-6 Swimming 

3 Aug 
Year 3-6 Swimming 

Yr3-6 Maths 
Competition 

4 Aug 
Year 3-6 Swimming 

 

5 Aug 
Year 3-6 Swimming 

 
Junior Assembly – LA3 

4 8 Aug 
 

Year 3-6 Swimming 

 

9 Aug 
 

Year 3-6 Swimming 

10 Aug 
Year 3-6 Swimming 

Science Incursion 
PP-Yr2 

11 Aug 
 

Year 3-6 Swimming 

12 Aug 
 

Year 3-6 Swimming 
Junior Assembly – LA11 & 12 

5 15 Aug 
PP-YR3 Swimming 

Science Incursion 
Yr3-6 

16 Aug 
 

PP-YR3Swimming 
 

17 Aug 
 

PP-YR3 Swimming 

 

18 Aug 
 

PP-YR3 Swimming 

19 Aug 
PP-YR3 Swimming 

Interschool Cross Country 
Senior Assembly – LA27 & 28 

6 22 Aug 
 

PP-YR3 Swimming 

 

23 Aug 
 

PP-YR3 Swimming 

24 Aug 
 

PP-YR3 Swimming 

 

25 Aug 
 

PP-YR3 Swimming 

 

26 Aug 
Girls Footy Yr5-6 

PP-YR3 Swimming 
Junior Assembly -  LA15 & 17 

7 29 Aug 
School Dev Day 

Students DO NOT 
Attend 

30 Aug 
School Board  

(open) 

31 Aug 
P&C 

Father’s Day Stall 

1 Sept 
P&C 

Father’s Day Stall 
Book Week Celebrations 

2 Sept 
P&C 

Father’s Day Stall 
Junior Assembly -LA7 & 8 

8 5 Sept 
P&C Meeting 

6 Sept 
Jumps & Throws 
 

7 Sept 
 

8 Sept 
 

9 Sept 
Athletic Faction Carnival 

Book Fair 

9 12 Sept 
 

Book Fair 

13 Sept 
 

Book Fair 

14 Sept 
 

Book Fair 

15 Sept 
ECE Athletics Carnival 

Book Fair 

16 Sept 
P&C Quiz Night 

Senior Assembly -  LA22 

10 19 Sept 
 

20 Sept 
Crunch & Sip  

21 Sept 
Parent Open 

Afternoon 

22 Sept 
 

23 Sept 
Junior Assembly -  LA9 

Bletchley Park Primary School             

Term THREE Planner 2022 
                                    Lot 5003, Balfour Street, Southern River WA 6155   Ph: 9234 6400   

Website: www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au 
Email: bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

Office Hours:   Mon-Thurs 8.15am – 4.00pm 
Friday    -    8.15am – 3.00pm 

 

 

School Hours 
8.30am – 2.30pm 

Assembly 
Friday 8.30am 

http://www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au/
mailto:bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
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Faction Cross Country Result 
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Problem Solving Competition – Congratulations 
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P&C Quiz Night 
 

 

SEEKING DONATIONS! 
 

The P&C Quiz Night will be held in Term 3 and we need your help to make it a success. 
In order to raise funds for our Library Refurbishment project, we are looking for prizes to raffle off, as well 

as services and items for our silent auction. 
We are asking families and businesses to donate vouchers, goods, services or sponsor a round on the 

night. 
Your business will be acknowledged on P&C social media and throughout the night itself. 

If you are able to support us or need more information, please get in touch ASAP via email 
bppspc@gmail.com or through our facebook page @BletchleyParkPSPC 

 
 
 

Voluntary Contributions Winner 
 

It is time to announce the Winner of Term 2 2022 Prize for Voluntary Contributions. 
Yuna in Year 1 

You are the lucky winner of the ‘Fill your Freezer’ pack worth $220 from 
 Rump Shakers Butchers in Southern River. 

 

Congratulations! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Bletchley Park Primary School would like to thank Rump Shakers in Southern River for their kind donation 

of the Meat Pack. 
 

mailto:bppspc@gmail.com
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Voluntary Contributions Winner 
 
Last week I was invited to an event at the Indonesian consulate to meet the new Indonesian 
Consul General, Ibu Listiana Operanata. About 30 teachers from schools across Perth attended 
the event to discuss how the Indonesian consulate in Perth can support the teaching of 
Indonesian in schools. It was a great opportunity to meet Ibu Listi and to hear what is happening 
in other schools. 

 
Ibu Colquhoun meeting the 
new Perth Consul General  
Ibu Listiana Operanata 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                 Wania and Harshika – Year 6 Comic 
 

 
Language Week Display Amherst Library 
From July 18th to August 5th there will be student work on display at the Amherst Library to 
celebrate Language Week which runs from August 1st to August 5th. Please visit to check out the 
amazing work from students at our school in Indonesian as well as work from students at other 
schools in different languages. 
 
Lorna Colquhoun 
Indonesian Teacher 
 

Green Screen LA9 
 
In LA9 we have been using the Green Screen to create an image of us interacting with a dragon. First we 
drew our dragon and took a picture of it on a green screen. We then we took a picture of us in the school 
grounds. Using the green screen, we merged the two photos to create a multimedia photo. We hope you 
like them 
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Merit and Values Award Winners – 17th June 2022 
 
The Year Ones in LA 1 and 2 hosted the assembly on Friday 17th June.  The Year One students took turns 
in sharing interesting facts they had learnt about famous inventions and inventors.  The students spoke 
clearly and confidently in front of an interested audience of students and their parents. At the end of the 
assembly the students followed their sensei (their teachers) and gave us a vigorous demonstration of 
Kung Fu Punctuation, where they acted out the different punctuation marks with cool Kung Fu moves. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Be, Think, Grow Awards Date: 17th June 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 

Indonesian Class Aaryan  Mrs Colquhoun 

Sport Class Theo  Mr Palmer 

Science Class Adel, Ellie Ms Browning 

Science Class Vivienne  Mrs Davey 

Art Class Venkat, Emilie Mrs Bryant 

Music Class No Award Mrs Watson  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 Newsletter 2022 

Merit and Values Award Winners – 17th June 2022 
 

Junior Assembly Merit Awards 
Date: 17th June 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 

LA 1 Yr1 Josiah, Charlotte, Mila  Mrs Chave 

LA 2 Yr1 William, Daniyal, Jiana  Mrs Anderson 

LA 3 Yr1 Brock, Hudson  Mrs Hill 

LA 4 Yr1 Evonie, Alisha, Elizabeth  Mrs Long 

LA 10 Yr2 Lucas, Cruz  Ms Goodlet 

LA 11 Yr2 Jenson, Yuna, Zara  Mrs Macdonald 

LA 12 Yr2 Leeva, Nimar  Miss Capewell 

LA 13 Yr2 Arjun, Krish  Miss Christie 

LA 5 Yr3 Mia, Awel  Mrs Cochrane / Mrs Pestell 

LA 7  Yr3 Praise, Stojan  Mrs Ziegelaar 

LA 8 Yr3 Keshava, Shavarnah  Miss Bendeich 

LA 9 Yr3 Grace, Tate, Shernan  Mrs Faulkner 

LA 14 Yr3 William, Hussein, Yousef  Mrs Snell / Mrs Tantiprasut 

Art Class LA13 Mrs Bryant 

Library Class LA9 Mrs Isgar 

Indonesian Class LA9 Mrs Colquhoun 

Music Class  No Award Mrs Watson  

Sport Class LA13 Mr Palmer 

Science Class LA9, LA2 Mrs Davey / Miss Browning 

 
Junior Assembly Value Awards Date: 17th June 2022 

Area Year Student Teacher 

LA 1 YR1 Doing My Best – Sonni  
Respect – Ava  

Mrs Chave 

LA 2 Yr1 Doing My Best – Akaaljot  
Respect – No Award 

Mrs Anderson 

LA 3 Yr1 Doing My Best – Shireen  
Respect – Taariq  

Mrs Hill 

LA 4 Yr1 Doing My Best – Mahi  
Respect – TJ  

Mrs Long 

LA 10 Yr2 Doing My Best – Oliver  
Respect – Omar  

Mrs Goodlet 

LA 11 Yr2 Doing My Best – Imala  
Respect – Damien  

Mrs Macdonald 

LA 12 Yr2 Doing My Best – Charly  
Respect – Anaya  

Miss Capewell 

LA 13 Yr2 Doing My Best – Jayden  
Respect – Asher  

Miss Christie 

LA 5 Yr3 Doing My Best – Heath  
Respect – Lucas  

Mrs Cochrane / Mrs Pestell 

LA 7 Yr3 Doing My Best - Riyon  
Respect - Mylee  

Mrs Ziegelaar 

LA 8 Yr3 Doing My Best – Imogen  
Respect – Hania  

Miss Bendeich 

LA 9 Yr3 Doing My Best – William  
Respect – Riley  

Mrs Faulkner 

LA 14 Yr3 Doing My Best – Ethan  
Respect – Jacob  

Mrs Snell / Mrs Tantiprasut 
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Library Activities – School Holidays 
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Community News 
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Pre- Primary Application 
 

Pre-Primary Applications are now open for 2023 
Submit applications to admin ASAP 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Kindergarten - 2023 
 

Enrolments for Kindergarten 2023 are now open. 
 

Enrolment forms can be downloaded from our website or a copy can be picked up from 
the administration office. 

Enrolments Close on Friday 22nd July 2022 
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Helping Hands Network – School holidays 
 

 


